
Nonstate Submissions 
 
 
The Governor regrets to announce that nonstate agency applications will not be accepted 
for consideration as part of his amendments to the 2008 Appropriation Act which will be 
presented to the General Assembly on December 17, 2008.  The October revenue forecast 
results in the general fund appropriations in FY 2009 exceeding the forecast by more than 
$950 million.  Cooperative efforts to eliminate this shortfall have required difficult 
decisions by all levels of state government.  State agency budget reduction plans for FY 
2009 are currently being implemented to offset the shortfall.  Thank you for your efforts 
and the services you provide for the citizens of Virginia. 
 
 


